NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

December 2016

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

Note that the meeting location has changed!

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday December 13th, 2016 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121st Place, just a couple of blocks east of our old meeting site. When you turn off of 120th onto Perry, as if you were going to the old location, just take the first right onto 121st Place and go a couple of blocks until just before you get to Lowell Blvd. The Church will be on your right. Turn into the parking lot before you get to the church buildings.

Other Announcements

RAFFLE PRIZE – This months' Raffle Prize is a 1943 Lincoln Cent graded MS-65 by ICG.

PROGRAM – There will be no program this month as it is time for the end of the year Christmas party Pot Luck dinner! The NSCC will furnish the main dish, chicken, and the drinks. All you need to do is bring a side dish, salad, dessert, or some other item to share, along with your appetite. You can even bring your spouse. There will also be plenty of opportunity to talk coins with fellow members. We will also being playing games of CENTS (like Bingo) and there will be a 10 prizes for game winners!

<u>ELECTIONS</u> – Nomination were opened last month for the offices of Vice-President, Treasurer, Director#1, and Director #3. Current holders of these positions are; Vice-President - Dave Wi., Treasurer – Dave We., Director #1 – Kent J., and Director #3 Linda H.

Nominations will close at the end of the December meeting.

At the November meeting, Dave We. indicated he would be willing to run again as Treasurer but noted that his job may make it harder to attend all the meetings. He would step aside if someone else was interested. All other current officers present indicated that they would prefer to have someone else take the position. Come to the meeting with ideas on who you would like to see be nominated to fill these positions. Just because we have nominees, doesn't mean we can't have more individuals nominated!

The January Coin Chatter Newsletter will have a sample ballot of all nominees, (if needed). Voting will take place at the January meeting. New Officers and Directors assume their new duties at the February meeting.

SNACKS – No snacks will be needed in December as it is our Pot Luck.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Pot Luck also, bring anything you would like. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

ANA NEWS – The ANA has several "Video Vignettes" at their website on various topics. Check them out!

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Nothing set in stone so far for next year. Hope to have Secret Service do a presentation on Counterfeit coins.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1942 Winged Liberty (Mercury) Dime graded MS-66 FB by PCGS. Bob C. presented in January and March. Joe C. presented in February, John B. presented in June, Dave Wi. presented in July, Mark H. presented in November.

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday November 8th. We had 11 members and 2 guests in attendance.

President Bob C., called the meeting to order at 7:02.

Bob noted that we had 2 guests. He asked them to introduce themselves and indicate their collecting interests. Jim F. has a World Coins accumulation and has attended meetings of DAWN in Denver. Al L. inherited some foreign and US coins.

Bob reviewed the "President's Notes" news Items listed in the Newsletter.

There were a few coin magazines, Coin World's, and Greysheets to borrow this month.

Bob reviewed past shows. Denver show was good for Dave F. Terry K. attended on all 3 days while helping out at the DCC table, he felt the foot traffic was light. Dave F. also attended the Albuquerque NM show. It is about the size of the Longmont show but is better attended and Dave had a good show.

Bob then reported on upcoming Coin Shows.

Bob reviewed the Coin of Month, Raffle, and Door Prizes.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2981.37 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Bob reminded the members of the upcoming Pot-Luck in December. Club will provide main dish and drinks, members should bring sides, salads, deserts, etc. Spouses are welcome. We will also play the CENTS game.

Old Business

No old business.

New Business

Discussed giving a donation to the church in appreciation of meeting space. After much discussion a motion was made and approved to give a check for \$50 in December and another in the middle of next year. Club would also extend invitations to Pastor, his wife and the church Secretary and spouse for the Pot Luck.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Bob C. – Told club that he is writing a book on Turtles on World Coins. Bought a set of books on World Watercrafts he acquired that he is using a model for layout and organization of his book.

David F. – brought in some Chinese coins called Dragon Dollars. Some of these were real and some were fake. One was a Shih Kai "fat man" dollar with a general who was the first president of China on it. Another was called the "skinny man" dollar. This coin has a junk (boat) on the reverse.

He also had a 1958 counterfeit quarter.

Also mentioned an editorial in Coin World on Fantasy coins and sited Dan Carrs' work. Implied that we should maybe re-examine the Hobby Protection Act.

Terry K. – had a 1878-S ICG graded Morgan dollar that he felt was under graded. Wanted opinions from club members.

Kent J. – had an article on a shipwreck gold coins from the 1700's that were being sold.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: . Jefferson Nickel (Not a Wartime). The pot of 11 coins, was won by Dick C.

Door Prize: A 1964 Jefferson Nickel graded PF68 by NGC, was won by Terry S.

Raffle Prize: A Raffle Prize is a 1947-S Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by PCGS, was won by Dave Wi.

Youth Door Prize: No youth prize this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program for the month was "My Two Cents Worth, Collecting Two Cent Pieces" by club member Mark H. Mark started out with a little history of the early 1860's and why a Two Cent Piece was proposed. He then discussed the design and how "In God We Trust" came to be on our coinage. He ended with a discussion on the mintages and major varieties for each year of the series.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

President's Notes

Northside Coin Club Meeting December 13, 2016

News Items

Nothing this month from the President.

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

March March 11^{TH} & 12^{TH}

FRONT RANGE COIN CLUB COIN SHOW BOULDER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS (BARN A) 9595 NELSON ROAD

LONGMONT, CO

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY 9:30AM TO 4PM SUNDAY
CONTACT – KEN DAVIS 303-772-6706 FOR MORE INFO

MARCH 25TH

CHEYENNE COIN EXPO

RADISSON HOTEL

204 WEST FOX FARM ROAD

CHEYENNE, WY

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

CONTACT – BILL ARNOLD 307-630-2350 FOR MORE INFO

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2016

PRESIDENT

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT *

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY

MARK H.

Treasurer *

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1*

KENT J.

DIRECTOR # 2

DAVE F.

DIRECTOR #3*

LINDA H.

* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2016

Coin Picture of the Month



1864 Small Motto 2 Cent Piece

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$.